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September 2009
Arlington, Texas

Dear Parishioners

As summer comes to an end most of us settle into a routine.  
Children are back in school.  Our young adults have started their 
college schedules.  And our vacation time is a beautiful memory 
that we might like to live over again.  But there is a routine that we 
should not neglect--our education and knowledge in the Lord.

If we want a friend, we have to make time and learn about the 
person we would like to have as a friend.  If we want to excel at 
work, we have to make time and learn all we can about what it is we 
want to do.   If we want to know the Lord, we have to make time, 
learn, and commit ourselves to spending time with Him.

We are offering two adult classes on Sunday in addition to all the 
other opportunities we have available.  First we are offering Living 
the Good News.   Living the Good News is a class on the Sunday 
Scripture reading.

Our second class for adults will be taught by Waller Poage.  It 
is called “The Bible in a Nutshell.”  This study will include: History 
of the English translation, how each portion became canonized, 
organization of the Old Testament and the list goes on and on about 
what you can learn about this valuable Book we call God’s Word.

Confirmation Classes will begin on Tuesday, September 1st  at 
7:00 p.m. If you would like to learn more about your faith and the 
Church please join us.  Our Bishop will be at St. Alban’s on Sunday, 
October 4th for his visitation and Confirmation.  Classes will run 
for five weeks on Tuesdays.  There is planned one  Saturday class on 
September 19th.   Both young adults and adults will be combined in 
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this class as we learn, strengthen, and confirm our faith in our Lord 
Jesus Christ.

You should take a look at our Sunday School Rooms!  Our classes 
for our youth have been moved upstairs where the classrooms are 
newer, larger and have been painted.  Wow!  The team who painted   
the classrooms made them absolutely fantastic and inviting.   Our 
young children will still be down stairs in Room 1 and use Room 
2 for indoor activities when the weather will not permit outside 
activities.  We would also like to renew and refresh our nursery so 
those with toddlers and babies will feel they are welcoming and 
inviting for our children.

Our Monday Book Study will begin on September 14th following 
the 10:00 Eucharist.   Fr. Duncan has chosen a classic for the book 
study.  Dante’s  “Inferno” is the hot topic for study.   Other weekday  
educational opportunities for your consideration are Wednesday  
morning Bible Study or Wednesday evening Bible Study.   Each of 
these Bible Studies are determining its course of study and invite 
you to join them.

More education opportunities will be offered throughout 
the year.   For parents, Jon and Jana Stutler will be kicking off a 
program called “Stand Up Parenting.”   This course will start with 
an informational session on Saturday, October 10th.   In the spring, 
there will be a parenting class based upon Scripture. I am already 
excited about our Lenten program as it is being organized.  So watch 
for details on how you can be a part of these exceptional educational 
opportunities.

I would like to thank our Junior Warden for all his help overseeing 
many of the projects that are coming to fruition.  Our new pews are 
in and the floor has been refinished.  There are now areas available 
for those with wheelchairs or walkers.  Soon if not already here by 
the writing of this will be new chairs for the Sanctuary.  I am looking 
for one or two individuals that have the gift of making needlepoint 
for the   seats by the pulpit and the lectern.  We would like to match 
the seating with the color that is already available in the communion 
rail kneelers.  If you would like to take on this project, please let me 
know.

Our second organ case with all its numerous ranks of pipes is 
in process of being installed.  It will be exciting to hear all the new 
and wonderful sounds.  I have already been promised we will have 
some concerts on our new enlarged organ.  Before this we have had 
to remove the old risers, remove years of storage of things since 
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the case is larger and refinish the floor in the choir loft which had 
been stripped years ago but never refinished. Soon we will have to 
rebuild the risers and have a wonderful space for our outstanding 
choirs.

The Memorial Garden is almost finished with the first phase.  
Sprinkler system, some grass, the columbarium, and fountains 
working are all that are in process.  We look forward to the 
completion of this first phase.

As I report each month, we have not had to borrow from our 
capital funds to pay for operating costs.  We have had some slim 
months during this summer where income has not met expenses 
but not to the point of having to borrow from the capital campaign.  
Thank you for your continuous generosity.  If you are behind or 
would like to add to your giving, it would be appreciated to continue 
to close our deficit budget.      

Please continue to turn in your responses to: “What do you 
believe will further  St. Alban’s to do what God has called us to 
do and  be?”  We will collect your responses through the end of 
September. Also get your pets ready for their blessing.   We will 
have Blessing of the Animals on Saturday, October 3rd at 10:00 
a.m. in the Parish Hall.

Hope everyone has had a wonderful and great summer.  We 
look forward to seeing you back if you have been on vacation.  There 
are great opportunities for you to learn and grow more in your faith 
and understanding.  If you missed our Rally Day, please pick up 
a “Come, Belong, Become” booklet and call today the ministry or 
ministry you are called to participate in.  Come help St. Alban’s be 
all that God has called us to be.

				    In Christ,
				    Fr. K+
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WANTED:  Anyone who has an interest in playing an instrument 
or singing harmonies with the St. Alban Singers please contact Vicki 
Keller @ 817-706-7040 or email vkeller813@sbcglobal.net. We are 
looking for guitars, flutes, strings, additional harmony vocalist or 
any other instruments that would help excite our youth in singing 
praise to God! Sign up will be on “Rally Sunday” August 30th at the 
music table. Please consider giving back to God the talents He has 
given you!

Announcements and Coming Events

News from St. Alban’s Bookstore and Gift Shop

Books to support classes:
Dante’s Inferno – Monday Book Club

Isaiah – Wednesday Bible Study guide
Many editions of the Bible – Sunday 

morning CE

New gift items from new vendors:
Blessing Banks – Dallas craftsman, available 

in oak, birch and white ceramic
A variety of trays, imported from Italy, for 

serving cheeses, pastry and more
Mighty Bright bendable booklights, lighted 

magnifying glasses, rulers and more

Now in stock:
Enameled pins with the new logo for ACNA

Located at the end of the parking lot,
behind the red door!

Hours:  Tuesday – Thursday, 10:00 to 3:00
First Friday – 10:00 to 3:00

Sunday mornings between services
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Note From the Editor

Welcome back from summer vacations!  I hope this issue finds 
you well rested and ready to face another fall, especially for parents 
as your children start a fresh year of school.  As you can see by the 
news this month there are great things going on here at St. Alban’s 
from improvements to our parish building to great new items at 
the Bookstore to a whole new year of Christian Education, not to 
mention a ton of music news.  Be sure to read it all!

Again, suggestions and feedback via email to newsletter@
saintalbans.org are always welcome.  As always, the newsletter is 
viewable as a PDF on the St. Alban’s website.

				    Yours in Christ,
				    Anna Sparkman — Editor

Submission Guidelines & Obligatory Legal Info

Submission Deadline is the 13th of the month prior to 
publication.  New submissions will not be accepted after this 
date.
Deadline for corrections and updates  should be submitted no 
later than the 20th of the month prior to publication.
Please send all submissions in .doc (MS Word) format or in the 
body of the email.  PDFs will not be accepted.
Please send images as seperate attachments (.jpg or .gif only).
Please be aware that images containing text will not be included 
if the text is unreadable at a small size.
Please refrain from using all caps.

NOTICE:  St. Alban’s Episcopal Church deeply appreciates the support of 
those whose advertisements appear herein; however, neither the vestry, staff nor 
clergy of St. Alban’s officially endorses the products and services advertised.

•

•

•

•
•

•
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Christian Education Calendar

Aug. 30	 Rally Day - Class Registration – Meet teachers
		  Register for First Communion, SS, Confirmation
Sep.   6	 Labor Day Weekend – No classes
Sep.  13	 First Day of Classes- 9:15am
Sep. 20	 Classes Meet
Sep. 27	 Classes Meet
Note:  All are welcome anytime, bring a friend!  Early worshippers, 

please fill your coffee cups then come and join us for our CE hour.

Spotlight on Christian Education

Oh, Lord, prepare me to be a Sanctuary 
pure and holy, tried and true.

With thanksgiving I’ll be a living
Sanctuary, for You.

As we begin a new ‘school year’ in ministry, one is drawn to 
consider our goals and hopes for those we serve on the Lord’s behalf.  
This summer as Gretchen, Sara, and I visited other churches, we 
saw these lyrics printed on a large space that contained images of 
beautiful, stained glass windows, like those in Naves around the 
world. These lyrics have remained in my mind and heart and in my 
singing, as a prayer. I realize it is my hope that the fruit of our Sunday 
morning Christian Education would be to prepare each child and 
student’s heart and mind to be a living sanctuary, a consecrated 
place where sacred is kept…where Truth is stored away, for ‘keeps’.  
Do you remember that childhood expression?  “This is ‘for keeps’”. 

This is our prayer as we welcome your families Sunday, 
September 13th, promptly at 9:15am – 10:45am to our freshly 
painted, exciting spaces: PreK-K (older 3’s –Kinder) will meet 
in Room 1, downstairs, across from the Library.  Early/First 
Communion will meet through November 22nd in Room 8, outside, 
in the Children’s Liturgy space. First through Third Grades will 
meet upstairs in Room 23. Fourth through Sixth Grades will meet 
in Room 26, upstairs.  (Notice: First – Sixth grades meet upstairs 
in a new space!)

Teenagers will be meeting in Room 12, downstairs, in their 
freshly updated Youth Room.

We will have two offerings in our Adult Classes:  Living the 
Good News, a study of the Sunday readings will meet in Room 4. 
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And, The Bible in a Nutshell: Come and ‘blow off the dust’ and join 
Waller Poague in a general discussion of the 66 Books, the history 
of the English translation, what Scripture is, the authors, and why 
Anglicans have come to rely on it. Both of these classes are meeting 
September 13th through May 16th.

Many thanks to our Sunday morning volunteers!! This would 
not be possible without you. At the time of this writing, we have the 
following ‘ministers’ committed: Mitzi DeShone, Richard Stolley, 
Sara Beall, Bettina Go, Caren Maneikis, Athena Seaton, Gretchen 
Hosea, Staci Kino, Doug Hosea, Waller Poage.  We need 7 more 
volunteers to share the Sunday morning rotation. Are you willing to 
help with children and youth on Sunday morning? If so, please give 
me a call today.

Thank you for your prayers on behalf of Christian Education. 
And, many thanks to Dan, our sexton, who cleaned the rooms 
this summer, and to Sara Beall, Don Wheaton, Reagan, Gretchen, 
& Doug Hosea, and all who shared their gifts of time, talent and 
treasure to give our classrooms and hallways new life and interest 
for our children and youth! May the stories, prayers and fellowship 
found in our lessons and experiences be ‘for keeps’ in nurturing a 
personal relationship with Christ.

				    Warmly yours in Christ, 
				    Susie Wheaton
				    Christian Education Coordinator

A Few Notes From the Music Ministry

A Tune from Thomas Rinn:
As a teacher, the start of a new school year far over shadows 

the true turn over of the year in January and I find myself making 
my “new starts” and resolutions mid-August each year. With the 
summer holiday for the St. Alban’s Choir and Rally Day approaching 
as I write this, my activities at St. Alban’s seem to fall right in line 
with this schedule. As I plan for the year at St. Alban’s I am excited 
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to look at how we may continue to expand the life of the music 
ministry in our church. As I reflect on my aspirations for the year I 
keep returning to the thought of how unique we are as Anglicans in 
our regard for the music of the church. While music has always held 
an important place in all churches, the Anglican church has been 
one of the few to hold on to the tradition. As a child of the Southern 
Baptist Church I remember being amazed at my first Episcopalian 
service. There was music everywhere! I was drawn to the Episcopal 
Church and have spent all of my adult life here because of my initial 
attraction to the music.

As Fr K continues to ask all of us the question of what we believe 
we are called to do at St. Alban’s I reflect on our music ministry 
and wonder if it possible to make St. Alban’s the place for church 
music in Arlington. Can St. Alban’s be the place that people come 
to enhance their spiritual life with music? We have a rich history 
at St. Alban’s and an active, growing music ministry. We have 
seen several additional music services in the past year and many 
invited musicians. As you have all seen, the organ renovation is well 
underway and I expect to see its completion during this season.

I am continually impressed by the talent level of our parishioners 
and excited each Sunday as I process through the church and hear 
the glorious singing in our congregation. I again extend an invitation 
to some of the wonderful musicians at St. Alban’s to join us in the 
choir or our handbell ensembles. We would love to welcome you, 
worship with you, and ultimately enhance the worship experience 
for all who come to St. Alban’s. I ask you to consider as you heed 
Fr K’s call to examine the direction of the ministry of St. Alban’s to 
consider sharing your talents with the music ministry. I think you 
will find a new dimension in your worship experience as an active 
participant in making music in our church.

By the time you read this, you will have experienced something 
different in our Sunday service music. We have decided to use 
some other settings of the service music (Gloria, Sanctus, Agnus 
Dei) during different times in the church year. The changes will 
help draw your attention to the changing church year, and perhaps 
help us to focus on these important parts of the service that can 
become monotonous after years of no change. For the remaining 
Sundays leading to Advent we will be using service music from the 
1982 Hymnal by William Mathias. Mathias was leading English 
composer of the 20th century who made huge contributions to 
Anglican music. You may find it difficult to sing these new settings 
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at first as any change takes some time to adjust to. I hope that as the 
choir leads you through this new music you will enjoy this change 
to our service. I find the Mathias settings extremely joyous and 
uplifting. If you find yourself missing what you are used to I assure 
you it isn’t gone forever!

Thank you to all who contributed to the music ministry during 
our summer hymn festival. The funds we raise through this event 
do much to enhance our ministry. We will again be able to invite 
the woodwind quartet for Lessons & Carols as well as several other 
musicians throughout the year. We also continue to see donations 
to our Choral Scholars program that we began last year. I hope 
to expand on this program this year by bringing in up to three 
student musicians to our Chamber Choir. It takes about $2000 a 
year to support each scholar. I believe this is a worthy ministry to 
the students that also enhances our church worship and helps to 
continue the fine tradition of Anglican music. If this is a ministry 
you are called to support and would like more information please 
contact me at any time.
Tales From The Loft:

The final weeks of July saw the beginning of the second phase of 
our Organ Project. The original pipes were removed and some were 
reworked to be used with new pipes to form new ranks. The original 
case was also removed. The new case will be delivered the final 
week in August. When the pipes are in place, voicing and tuning 
will occur and then we will begin to hear new sounds. I am looking 
forward to that day!

There is still a need for money. We needed some electrical work 
done and that bill was paid this week. Also, a scheduled payment 
was made on the new case. The Organ Fund totals $56,067. We still 
need $41,980. to completely finish THE PLAN. Remember you can 
give money in memory of or in honor of someone and that person’s 
name will be engraved on a plaque that will be mounted on one of 
the organ cases.

				    Charlene Polivka Dorsey
				    Organist Emerita
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When I Was Sick, You Visited Me
Jesus said: “I tell you the truth, whatever you did for one of the 

least of these brothers of mine, you did for me”

Matthew 25:34-40

Are you a little “ray of sunshine on a cloudy day” as the TV 
character House says?  If you are interested in becoming a “ray of 
sunshine” please volunteer to be a hospital visitor.  All it requires is 
a call to the Church office to see if anyone is in the hospital and a 30 
minute visit just once every other week.  You will find this a most 
rewarding ministry.  Please call Keith Higham (817 460-0579) for 
more information.

If you have someone in the hospital or know of a parishioner 
that has been hospitalized, please call Sharon in the Church office 
at 817 274--7826.

A couple of familiar parish babies enjoying their summer vacations.
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Thanksgivings

The Legate now includes a special section for answered prayers 
and thanksgivings.  Please email thanksgivings to newsletter@
saintalbans.org and we will be happy to publish them.

Kroger Plus Shopper’s Card Program

Once again, St. Alban’s has joined the Kroger Neighbor-To-
Neighbor program to take advantage of Kroger’s generosity in 
supporting the community.  Our parish will receive a portion of 
the $1,000,000 that Kroger will distribute next May based on the 
proportion of our purchases compared to the total amount all the 
participating groups spend at Kroger Food Stores.  In order for your 
purchases to be applied to our total, simply have the cashier scan 
your Kroger Plus shopper’s card and then scan this barcode the next 
time you shop.  Your card will be linked automatically to our parish’s 
account.  Then, beginning July 1, 2009 and running through April 
2010, every Kroger Plus purchase you make at Kroger will benefit 
St. Alban’s.  Remember, you only need to have this barcode scanned 
once, so cut it out now and take it with you the next time you shop at 
Kroger.

St. Alban’s Episcopal Church

Thanks so much for your continuing support of St. Alban’s.
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Agnus Day

Agnus Day appears with the permission of www.agnusday.org

Saints for September
  2	 The Martyrs of New Guinea, 1942
12	 John Henry Hobart, Bishop of New York, 1830
13	 Cyprian, Bishop and Martyr of Carthage, 258
14	 Holy Cross Day
16	 Ninian, Bishop in Galloway, c. 430
18	 Edward Bouverie Pusey, Priest, 1882
19	 Theodore of Tarsus, Archbishop of Canterbury, 690
20	 John Coleridge Patteson, Bishop of Melanesia, and his 

Companions, Martyrs, 1971
21	 Saint Matthew, Apostle and Evangelist
25	 Sergius, Abbot of Holy Trinity, Moscow, 1392
26	 Lancelot Andrewes, Bishop of Winchester, 1626
29	Saint Michael and All Angels
30	 Jerome, Priest, and Monk of Bethlehem, 420
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Sunday Scripture Readings for September

Sept.   6 — The Fourteenth Sunday after Pentecost:
	 Isaiah 35:4-7a		  James 1:17-27
	 Psalm 146:4-9		  Mark 7:31-37

Sept. 13 — The Fifteenth Sunday after Pentecost
	 Isaiah 50:4-9		  James 2:1-5,8-10,14-18
 	 Psalm 116:1-8 	  	 Mark 8:27-38

Sept. 20 — The Sixteenth Sunday after Pentecost
	 Wisdom 1:16-2:1, 12-22	 James 3:16--4:6
	 Psalm 54	  		  Mark 9:30-37

Sept. 27 — The Seventeenth Sunday after Pentecost
	 Num. 11:4-6,10-16,24-29	 James 4:7-12
	 Psalm 19:7-14 		  Mark 9:38-43,45,47-48
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Youth and Young Adults

20s & 30s Ministry:
Last month Caritas completed their study of Scott Hahn’s 

Swear to God.  It was a great study and hopefully we’ll be able to 
do another book study in the future.  Caritas will meet this month 
on Friday, September 25th so watch the bulletin for more details.

UTA - Canterbury House:
Our presence at the U.T.A. activities fair was a great success 

and gave us the opportunity to spread the word about Canterbury 
House among the students on campus.  The Canterbury Assocation 
will meet this month on the 9th and the 23rd from 7:00pm to 
9:00pm.
Youth Groups:
Teenage Youth Group:

Our teenage youth group is back for the Fall, meeting on 
Sunday evenings from 6:30pm to 8:15pm.  During this Fall we will 
be doing a series entitled “Your Questions, God’s Answers.”  This 
series will give us an opportunity to have some discussion about 
questions from and related to teens today.  We begin at 6:30pm 
with snacks, and usually some ice-breakers or games, then a time 
with discussion, ending with candlelit Compline in the Chapel.  
Come out and bring a friend!

There will be a St. Michael’s Conference Reunion on Sunday, 
September 27th.  The time and location for the reunion are still 
being decided, so keep your ears open.  The reunion will be open to 
returning Michaelites and any youth interested in the Conference.    
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Junior Youth Group:
The Junior Youth Group met on August 16th for a laid back time 

with a movie viewing.  The Junior Youth Group also had a great time 
at their Pre-Rally Day Pool Party on August 29th.  Special thanks go 
to the Hosea family for hosting that event for our youth.  Our Junior 
Youth Group will be meeting this month on September 13th and 
27th after the 10:30am Mass.

				    Fr. Duncan+

A special “Welcome Back” to the kids!
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Monday Book Club: “Go to hell!”				 

Beginning  September 14th the Monday Book Club will 
commence with a study of the Inferno, the first in Dantes Alighieri’s 
three part work, The Divine Comedy.  Come join us as we study one 
of the greatest works of Western Civilization, and follow Dante’s 
journey through the circles of Hell.  In each circle of Hell Dante 
gives us a picture of the true nature of sin in our lives.   Our study 
will be in Room 10, immediately following the 10:00am Monday 
Mass.  If you are interested in joining us there will be copies of the 
Inferno available in the Book Store.  

				    Fr. Duncan +
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Blessing Banks available at St. Alban’s Bookstore
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A Guide for Giving

Participation Statistics in our Parish

					     May	 June	 July
Average Sunday 	 2008		35  8	 274	 231
Attendance		  2009		  225	 240	 222

			   Budgeted Receipts	Actual Receipts
Financial 	 May	 $41,048		  $40,016
Giving	 for	 June	 $36,600		  $33,863
2009		  July	 $30,130		  $31,395
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September Anniversaries

   1  Weldon & Christine Waln
   2  Antonio & Ginger Capaccioli
   2  Stephen & Judy East
   3  John & Lita Campbell
   6  Tex & Jeanine Chapman
   9  Wade & Glenda Hatton
  13  Andrew & Rachel Zimba

  15  Hyon Do & Mary Kim
  18  Mike & Susan Kennemer
  19  Tom & Gloria Lawley
  20  Britt & Julie Todd
  21  Steve & Lynette Romero
  27  John & Cathy Souders
  28  Gavin & Desira Berry

Your STAR 
business could 
be listed here!

The Legate now includes a special advertising section for 
parishioner and non-parishioner businesses.  Whether you 
have a couple of lines of text or an interesting graphic or logo, 
we would love to advertise it!  Donations are welcomed but not 
required and will be used to offset the cost of print and postage 
for The Legate.  Please contact newsletter@saintalbans.org for 
more information.  Submissions for advertisements follow the 
same deadlines as article submissions.

Brooke Wagoner
817.676.8331

*Experienced Babysitter *Experienced Pet Sitter
Available weekdays, evenings & weekends
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Jim
Scott
Jane
Robert
Victoria
Evelyn
Hedy
Jack & Jeanne
Frank
John & Gina
Renato
Sandra & Don
Everitt
Deborah
Paul
Jean
Dan
Julio
Gay & CW
William
Michael
Mark
Matthew

Intercessions

First names will be listed for a three month period and then automatically 
dropped off.  In order to continue prayers for everyone who needs them, 
you will need to fill out the yellow card in the pews.

Diane
Carl
Richard
Steve
Donald
Linda
Graciela
Jade
Betty
Phil
Shirley
Jeff
Stephanie
Melanie
James
Bonnie
Lillian
Judy
Dillin
Sean
Helen
Gaither
Jessica

Carol
Esther
Georgann
Annie & Eric
Leigh
Rachel & John
Faye
Connie
Lynda & Rick
Julie
Christopher
Scott
Crystal
Janet
Sandy
Marilyn
Barbara
Patty
Patty
Steve & Diane
Jim
Ethan
Nell

September Birthdays
 3  Charles Kirkham
 3  Jodi Vinson
 4  Laura Lace
 5  Susan Kennemer
 6  Samuel Mitchell
 8  Bob Yarger
10  Bill Lace
10  Jane Kane
11  Weldon Waln
13  Tyler Berry
14  Steve Altman
14  Jim Rhea
14  Cathy Ekholm

24  Esther Stolley
25  William Bailey
25  John Schoening
26  Charlene Dorsey
26  Lexi Gordon
27  Gina Walker
28  Barbara Young
29  Joshua Kresowaty
29  Nancy Stankosky
30  Rebecca Brown
30  Martha Early

15  Heather Haagen
16  Kaye Grayson
16  Paul Kino
16  Jared Rumenapp
20  Brenda Bailey
20  Nasser Gittiban
20  Karen Henry
21  Sharon Fielder
22  Ingrid Hamilton
22  Harold Rogers
22  Susan White
24  Emily Nixon
24  Daniel Popp
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Our Military

Michael Root USArmy
Aaron Haggard USArmy
Joe Douglass USMC
Cole Hatton USNavy
Jeremiah Johnson USArmy
Dustin Hanson USAF
Chris Lamb USMC
Justin Grimes USMC
Bruce Holland USArmy
Robert Lundy USAF

Chris La Valley USArmy
Chris Naler USMC
Josh Pierce USArmy
Michael Hetrick USArmy
Charles Reed USArmy
Hank Skorija USAR
Brett Meadows USAF
Dr. Shawn Garcia USNavy
Lee Moore USArmy
Tim Hartman USAF

Pray for the Military of the United States, especially those listed below:

Susan
Danny
Theresa
Phyllis
Ann
Charles
Mary Joyce
Tucker
Mike & Kim
William
Betty
Alvin & Dana
Mary
Lorraine
Harvey
Glenn & Family
Emily
Nick
Brandy & Jeremy
Rachelle
Martha
Ralph
Lance
Sue
Kevin
Ben & Family
Lisa
Jessica & Curt
Joseph
Mark

Gail & Elizabeth
Elvire
Rachel
Trace & Theresa
Eric
Kevin
Mason
Dick
Bob & Patti
Cynda & Rich
Smythe & Andrew
Daniel
Mason
Alex
Terri & Family
Allen
Glenda
Lawrence
Steve
Clay
Gene
Denise
Kynan
Stefani
LuAnn
Ashley
Rick
Michele & JoAnn
John & Nora
Jane

Amy & Senna
Braussard Family
Gretchen
Johnny Ray
Amy & Family
Bonnie
Kim & Baby
Duane & Brylee
Sara & Doug
Laura
Marge
Andy
Chad 
Kirk
Clark Family
Polly
Jeff
Betty
Mary
Diane
Jose’
Ed
Lori
Hank
Amanda
Patricia
Audrey & Amery
Wesley
Mary Val
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Usher Schedule

Sept  6

Sept 13

Sept 20

Sept 27

8:00 a.m.
Jerry Wills
Charles Patton

Bob Ferbend
Keith Higham

Mel Mathis
Ray Fausneaucht

Steve Romero
Steven Romero

10:30 a.m.
Sean Sparkman
Jim Swann
Sara Cannon
Russell Cannon

Bryan O’Hara
John Berry
Steve Altman
Darrell Glidewell

Bill Welling
Julio Welling
Darin Cyphers
Sam Andrews

Rick Coombs
Marilyn Huff
Paul Nelson
Grant Mathews

Parish Register

Baptisms: Katherine Grace Allen, daughter of Chad & Emily Chisholm, 8-
16-09; Grayson Edwin Williams, son of Greggory & Miranda Williams, 
8-22-09

Deaths: Raymond H. Klutz, 7-16-09; Janice Houston-Daniel, 7-16-09

Greeter Schedule

Sept  6

Sept 13

Sept 20

Sept 27

8:00 a.m.
J. Wills/C. Patton, Sr.

B. Ferbend/K. Higham

M. Mathis/R. Fausneaucht

S. & S. Romero

10:30 a.m.
S. & R. Altman

A. Hagen

J. Short/P. Capehart

H. & C. Ekholm

Geoffrey Miera USArmy
Randy Tindale USAF
David Bowers USArmy
Cory Smith USAF

Arild Doerge USMC
Burgess Lindsay USArmy
Kevin Shaffer USNavy
Clay Larimer USArmy

military continued:
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St. Alban’s Episcopal Church
911 S. Davis Drive, Arlington, TX 76013

The Rev’d Edward F. Kresowaty, ssc, Rector

Sunday Worship
Morning Prayer and the Holy Eucharist (said)			         8:00 a.m.
The Holy Eucharist (sung)				        10:30 a.m.
Evening Prayer and the Holy Eucharist (said)			         5:30 p.m.

Weekday Liturgies
Mon - Fri	 Morning  Prayer				          9:00 a.m.
Monday	 Holy Eucharist (Chapel)			       10:00 a.m.
Wednesday	 Holy Eucharist (Chapel)			         9:30 a.m.
		  Holy Hour, third Wednesday, Sept—May (Church)	       6:00 p.m.
Thursday	 Holy Eucharist (Chapel)			         6:30 a.m.
Saturday	 Reconciliation (Confessional)			         9:15 a.m.
		  Holy Eucharist (Church)			       10:00 a.m.
		  Holy Rosary (Church)				       11:00 a.m.

Office Hours
8:30 a.m. to noon and 1:00 to 4:00 p.m., Monday through Friday

Email Contacts
Fr. Edward F. Kresowaty			            frkresowaty@saintalbans.org
Fr. Jonathan C. Duncan			                 frduncan@saintalbans.org
Fr. V. Stanley Maneikis			                  revmaneikis@yahoo.com
Deacon Nancy Weaver				       nsweaver@gmail.com

Jody Gittiban (Senior Warden)			          ngittiban@tx.rr.com
Doug Hosea (Junior Warden)			   dghosea@sbcglobal.net

Church Staff
Monica Cyphers (Special Events)		         monicabrown444@yahoo.com
Sharon Fielder (Parish Secretary)		                  sfielder@saintalbans.org
Vicki Keller (Director of Children’s Choirs)                        vkeller813@sbcglobal.net
Laura Lace/Heidi Grissman (Bookstore Directors)          bookstore@saintalbans.org
Thomas Rinn (Music Director)			   thomasjrinn@gmail.com
Anna Sparkman (Newsletter Editor)		              newsletter@saintalbans.org
Pat Sparks (Administration/Finance)			      pats@saintalbans.org
Susie Wheaton (Christian Education)	            christianed@saintalbans.org
Dorinda White (Organist/Bell Choir)			      dwmusic5@gmail.com

Phone Numbers
Church Office     	 817-274-7826	 Bookstore	                817-274-4821
Metro		  817-265-0800	 Fax	                 817-860-6816
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The purpose of Saint Alban’s Episcopal Church is to provide a joyous, 
loving, caring com

m
unity of Christian w

orship and fellow
ship that m

akes 
Christ know

n through active response to the G
ospel, for the spreading 

of G
od’s Kingdom

 on earth as it is in heaven.


